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11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
 

 

18 July 2019 

 

Dear President 

Fast Food Industry Award 2010 – Draft Determination 

We write in accordance with the directions of the Fair Work Commission issued in [2019] FWCFB 
4679 on 4 July 2019.  

In light of the decision, we don’t make further submission at this time. 

We note the submission of NRA of 15 July 2019. The NRA had every opportunity to participate in 
the processes of the Fair Work Commission. It chose not to. In relation to the attempt to define the 
“regular pattern of work” we submit the clause is clear on its terms including by specifying the 6 
dot points which all contribute to the meaning of “regular pattern of work”. The work sought to be 
done by the NRA is done by the first three and sixth dot points.  

Attempting to define the term, a term used in other Awards, is a much larger matter which ought be 
canvassed in the ordinary way rather than by such a late application disguised as commentary on the 
draft determination. 

Your sincerely 

 

 

Josh Cullinan 
SECRETARY 


